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JANUARY 2020 NEWSLETTER

Happy New Year Everyone!  Welcome back to the new term.

We hope 2020 is a peaceful, happy and prosperous year for you all.

Thanks 
· To all parents, families and friends who came out in such large numbers to attend our Christmas P1 and P2 plays and the Christmas Liturgy.  Congratulations to the children for their fantastic performances.  It was wonderful to see the children perform with such confidence and joy.  We are truly proud of them. 
(A DVD of the shows can be ordered from class teachers at a cost of £12)
Emergency Communications   In the event of an emergency, the school will use the text messaging service to communicate with parents.  Please ensure the school has your up to date mobile number. Notices will also be posted on the school’s Facebook and twitter pages.
NURSERY AND PRIMARY APPLICATIONS FOR SEPTEMBER 2020
Applications for children entering Nursery and Primary in September 2020 are now online. The online portal is available for applications from Tuesday, 7 January 2020 at 10.00 a.m. and the closing date is Thursday, 30 January 2020 at 12 Noon.  Go to  the Education Authority website (www.eani.org.uk click parents then admissions) to apply.  Please feel free to contact the school should you require assistance with the process or need access to a computer.  Parents will have until 12 noon on Friday, 7 February to provide supporting documentation for their application.  This should be sent by parents directly to the first preference nursery / primary school. 
Breakfast Club

The Breakfast Club runs from 7.45 – 8.45 a.m. at a cost of £2.50 per child.  Those children who only require supervision start at 8.15 – 8.45 a.m.

Afterschools and Waiting Club

Bookings should now be made using magic booking (mountstmichaels.magicbooking.co.uk).
If you experience any problems getting registered, please contact Orla on 07561098345.
Forthcoming Events

· The Photographer will be in school on Tuesday, 14th and Wednesday, 15th of January.  If parents wish children who do not attend the school to be included in family groups, they should bring them along first thing each morning.
· Catholic Schools Week – will be celebrated during the week beginning Sunday, 26 January.  A short assembly will be held each morning in the hall at 8.55 a.m. for children in Years 4 – 7.  The theme for this year is “Living in Harmony with God’s Creation”. Our annual Grandparents Day will be held on Thursday, 30 January, beginning with Mass at 10.00 a.m. in the Church followed by refreshments in the school.  We look forward to welcoming family members and / or grandparents to this event.
· Transfer Interviews for parents of children in Year 7 will take place between Wednesday, 22 January and Wednesday, 5 February.  Appointment dates and times will be issued as soon as possible.  
· Ballymena Music and Drama Festival – Children should continue to learn their poems for the festival. The Festival runs from 26 February until 7 March; specific  dates and times of the competitions will be issued as soon as we are made aware of them. Please note that parents are responsible for making transport arrangements for their children to attend and perform. 
· P6A begin Peer Mediation as part of their Shared Education programme with a visit from Central on Thursday morning.
· Camogie training for P5,6 and 7 begins next Monday, 13 January and boys Gaelic for P6 and 7 begins on Tuesday, 14 January. Details regarding both will follow.
· Indoor hurling blitz - the school team will take part in the INTO indoor blitz at the Antrim Forum on Thursday, 9 January, 
· Camogie- the girls’ camogie team will also participate in an indoor blitz in the Antrim Forum on Thursday, 16 January.
· The PEACE IV activities continue this term

· Sensory Kids for P2 children will take place in Central for the next 5 weeks

· The Drama programme for P6/7 children will continue in Mount St. Michael’s for this Half Term- (3:30 – 5.00pm)
Book of the Term

We have taken a new twist on the “The Book of the Half Term” and instead each class will discuss, read and interpret the two poems set for their age group at Ballymena Festival.
PTA
The PTA are meeting this Thursday to continue their planning for fundraising events to support the work of the school; this will include another event run jointly with Central PTA.

Many thanks to all who attended the recent, very successful, Bingo evening before Christmas - the PTA were overwhelmed with the support. 
Peace Proms
Our Shared Choir will be performing at the Peace Proms on Sunday, 1 March in the SSE Arena, Belfast. The show is at 7pm and those parents seeking to attend should book tickets online (the tickets are selling quickly!)
Rehearsals will begin shortly and details will be issued soon.

Judo

Judo club resumes on Tuesday, 14 January for P2 and P5/6 children. Children were issued with notes regarding this prior to the holidays and we would ask that they be completed and returned, together with the fee, by the end of this week.
Punctuality

The school day starts at 9.00 a.m.  We would ask that children arrive in school punctually.  Children who are late not only miss out on vital learning time but also cause disruption to the learning of others as teachers have to stop and re-adjust attendance and dinner numbers.  Good time-keeping is an important life skill we wish to encourage and develop in our children.
Arrangements for speaking to teachers.
Can we ask that parents go to the school office if they wish to speak to a teacher during the school day.  Please leave a brief message and a telephone number with the office staff which will be passed to the teacher.  This is particularly important in the mornings when staff have other commitments.  Teachers should only be approached in the mornings in the case of emergency.

Also, items to be delivered to children in class should be left with the office staff.  Parents should not go to classrooms during the school day.
Please also note that school staff should not be contacted via Facebook about school issues.
Liturgy and Sacraments

Year 3 children

First Confession

-
Thursday, 2 April 2020 at 6.30 p.m.

Year 4 children


First Communion 

-
Saturday, 2 May 2020 at 11.00am

Year 7 children 

Service of Commitment
-
Tuesday, 28 January 2020 at 6.30pm

Service of Light

-
Thursday, 27 February 2020 at 6.30pm
Confirmation 

-
Wednesday 4 March 2020 at 11.00 a.m.
In December we:
Held our Christmas Liturgy

Performed Christmas plays in the Parish Centre (P1 and P2)

Went to see a production of Jack and the Beanstalk in the Braid Centre 
Held a Forgiveness Education Celebration (P4 and P5)

Enjoyed delicious Christmas dinners

Our choir visited the local nursing homes and sang at the switching on of the Christmas Lights in Randalstown.

Our PTA hosted bingo in the Parish Centre

Collected for the JAM store
Reminders

· Could parents please sign Homework Diaries and ensure children complete homework each night
· Please ensure that children wear full school uniform every day.  Coloured tracksuit bottoms and football jerseys are not permitted.  We wish to encourage children to take pride in their appearance and their school
It is also important that all items of uniform are clearly marked with children’s names.  As many children have the same hats and coats, it is important that these are also labelled.  An identity tag on coat zips is also very helpful
· Children in Years 1 – 3 continue to go home at 1.45 p.m. on Wednesday
· Children who live in the Brambles should cross the Craigstown Road with a teacher at 3.00 p.m.  Please note that all other children should cross with the Crossing Patrol Officer on the Station Road.  Parents who use the Church car park should ensure that they collect children, as no child should cross the road unaccompanied
· Routine head checks.  Please ensure that children’s heads are regularly checked and treated if necessary
· Fruit money for the second term is £12.60 and milk money is £11.97
· Credit Union savings started again on Tuesday, 7 January
· Please be aware that the mandatory wearing of gum shields when training or playing gaelic games is also applicable to schools.  Children will be reminded about this prior to training
HOLIDAYS 2020
17-21 February inclusive

- 
Mid-term break

16 March



- 
School closure for staff training
17 March



-
Holiday
10 April -17 April inclusive
-
Easter holidays (school closes at 12 noon 9 April)
8 May 



-
May Day Holiday 
25-29 May



-
Mid-term break
30 June



-
School closes at 12 noon for summer
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